BLINN COLLEGE

CURRICULUM COMMITTEE MINUTES
DATE:
January 17, 2014
PLACE:
Bryan – E205A, Brenham – Bullock 105
PRESENT:
David Corkran (DC, Health & Kinesiology, Bryan), Terry Honan (ADC, Natural Science, Bryan), Jennifer Garcia (ADC Business, Bryan), Craig Jeffrey (ADC, Visual & Performing Arts, Bryan), Leslie McGinnis (Co-DC, Math, Bryan), Twila Miller (Co-DC, Math, Bryan), Brandon Franke, ADC, Social Sciences, Bryan), Irma Valdez (ADC, Humanities, Bryan), Dwight Bohlmeyer (DC, Natural Sciences, Bryan), Katherine Wickes (ADC, Social Science, Bryan), Britney Hibbeler (ADC, Visual & Performing Arts, Bryan), Robert Stanberry (ADC, Business, Bryan), Diane Lovell (Dean, Social Sciences), Smiley Flores (Dean, Health Sciences), Debbi Vavra (DC, Visual & Performing Arts, Brenham), Mark Wilkening (DC, Business, Brenham), Linda Flynn (DC, Library Brenham), Mary Barnes-Tilley (DC, Social Sciences, Brenham), Ken French (DC, Natural Science, Brenham), Amy Winningham (Interim DC, Humanities, Brenham), Jill Stewart (ADC, Visual & Performing Arts, Brenham) 
Visitors:  Karen Buck, Assistant Vice-President of Instruction; Andi Liner, Director of Admissions/Records
	AGENDA
	DISCUSSION
	RECOMMENDATIONS/CONCLUSIONS

	I.  Call to Order & Minutes

	Called to order at 11:30 by Leslie McGinnis.  Leslie asked that the members review the minutes from January 17 that had been sent electronically. As she sent them late, Leslie also provided paper copies for review.
	Sign-in list of attendees passed around.  Please send to kmay@blinn.edu.
Twila Miller made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Blanche Brick, and the minutes were approved.

	II.  Old Business 
	A. Update on review of the new courses and course change submission procedures
Karen Buck said that she started looking at syllabi, course catalog, etc. to make them more efficient.  Leap Frog, a software to handle the course change process, was reviewed.  A presentation of the software can be found on Tegrity. She announced that there would be more presentations then a cost would be reviewed.  The old process is in effect until the new one is adopted.
Mary Barnes-Tilley stated that we shouldn’t make all these changes to the course change document if we are going to an electronic format. She further stated that her committee consisting of Dwight Bohlmeyer and Jennifer Garcia went through the bylaws, revised the MCS guidelines, and discussed what the web site should look like. Jennifer Garcia talked to Michael Welch about completing the template in Concourse.  Dwight Bohlmeyer was working on updating course proposal forms and change forms.

Karen Buck stated that it was difficult to keep things current with the process we currently have in place. Layla developed a template that you type into; perhaps it could be moved into Concourse. Leslie McGinnis suggested that Mary’s committee look at the new forms and get them online. It was also stated that the issue with Concourse was that the headings that are in Concourse now are all that can be used without any additional cost to the institution.
B. AP/CLEP scores
Discussion was tabled until March as Katherine Wickes and Leslie McGinnis have not had a chance to meet. 
C. ACGM/WECM changes
An electronic motion was made that the Curriculum Committee automatically accept changes to curriculum when changes were required by ACGM or WECM. These changes can be made without coming to the curriculum committee first; however, this information should be presented at the next Curriculum Committee meeting for recordkeeping purposes. This motion electronically passed with enough votes.

	

	III. New Business
	A. Course Change

ITSC 1325 and ITNW 1325 – Request made to drop pre-requisites of developmental reading and math courses as the Program Coordinator has not seen any real benefit to having these prerequisites.  Karen Buck noted that the Coordinating Board had recently adopted the rule that certificate programs could not have developmental courses as prerequisites. 
B. New Course Proposal
In the absence of Robert Nelson, Karen May presented a course proposal for ITNW 2335 Network Troubleshooting & Support. The proposal is to change the course from 4-hours credit to 3-hours credit in order to accommodate the new 60 hour degree plan.  
C. New Course Proposal
David Corkran presented a new course proposal for PHED 1112 Intermediate Golf.  This course would add intermediate golf to activity classes as 80% of the students in the beginning golf classes are not beginners.  
D. Course Change Proposal
David Corkran presented a course change proposal for PHED 1130.  The recommended course change would change the curriculum from power walking to step aerobics in order to spark more interest in the course. 
E. Course Change Proposals
Dwight Bohlmeyer presented 4 course changes: 

BIOL 2401: Add reading prerequisite which is a state-mandated pre-requisite change.
BIOL 2420: Add back to the core.
BIOL 2402: Add reading pre-requisite.

BIOL 1413: Add reading pre-requisite.

BIOL 2402.  

F. New Course Proposal

Dwight Bohlmeyer presented a new course proposal of BIOL 2404.  This course is an Anatomy and Physiology course that would meet the unique needs for those associated in Health Information Technology. 
G. Bylaw Updates

Karen Buck stated that there were lots of changes going on and so it was difficult to keep up with all the changes. Information on the changes needed to be in one week before voting on the changes.  Leslie McGinnis proposed having an electronic vote the following Thursday after the meeting which would adhere to the electronic voting timeline. Basically, the changes would be a cleanup of verbage, including new titles. Blanche Brick asked the question if the Bylaw changes designate who will vote.  Karen Buck stated that it was basically getting the document ready for SACS. Linda Flynn recommended changing Ex-Officio to non-voting members. Leslie McGinnis will resubmit with new title change.
	A. Ken French made the motion to accept the proposal and Mary Barnes-Tilley seconded the motion.
B. Doug Pierce made a motion to accept the proposal and Ken French seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
C. Motion to approve made by Doug Pierce and seconded by Karen May.  Motion passed.

D. Motion to accept the proposal was made by Twila Miller and seconded by Debbie Vavra.  Motion passed.

E. Mary Barnes-Tilley made a motion to accept the proposals and Doug Pierce seconded the motion.  Motion passed.  Changes would occur in fall 2014.

F. Ken French made a motion to accept the proposal and Blanche Brick seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

	IV.  Announcements
	Ken French announced that there will be a new course in chemistry that is expected to be ready for vote the following week after the current Curriculum Committee meeting.
	

	 V.   Next Meeting
	Next meeting is scheduled for March 20, 2014 at 1:30 p.m.
	Karen May made a motion to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Twila Miller.


Respectfully submitted,
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Karen May

Interim Division Chair for Business
